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	E-mail/E-bost:
	Richardgarner@monmouthshire.gov.uk

	
	Our Ref/Ein Cyf:
	CAMS01036 Abergavenny level crossing

	
	Your Ref/Eich Cyf:
	

	
	Date/Dyddiad:
	8 August 2016


Dear Mr Davies

	RE:
	Highways Act 1980 – Section 118A. Proposed Rail Crossing Extinguishment Order. Public Footpath No. 12 (part), Abergavenny.



An application has been received from Network Rail, to extinguish the above footpath level crossing, in the community of Abergavenny, under the provisions of the Highways Act 1980 sections 118A.

The proposal, which is in the interests of the safety of members of the public, would have the effect of removing part of the above footpath where it crosses the railway line, a supporting document from Network rail can be accessed below.
 
Alternative crossing points are available to the north on the footpath 23 footbridge and to the south on the station footbridge, connecting these crossing points is a proposal for an additional path to be maintained within the trunk road verge, marked as ‘Proposed route on ground 3A’ to the north, and an already existing route to the south marked as proposed route on ground 3B. Negotiations with Welsh government and South Wales Trunk Road Agency as to how and who should maintain these routes in the future is ongoing. 

A diversion order was looked at instead of the extinguishment, however as the verge of the trunk road already carries public rights as a highway in itself, we are unable to create a new one over it.

Please see the following links to the Proposed Order plan, describing the changes in greater detail, also should you wish a hard copy please don’t hesitate to contact me: 
Pre-order Public Path Overview Plan Jpeg image
Pre-order Public Path Overview Plan PDF
Supporting safety assessment document from Network rail

I believe that the proposed orders meet the requirements set out in the Highways Act 1980 however I would be grateful to receive any views or comments you may have on the proposal by the 6th June 2018.

Please be aware that a temporary closure of the crossing is currently in place and the proposed alternative to the north is not currently in place on the ground as such if you intend to visit the site of the proposal please contact me so that I can organise a site meeting.

Please be aware that if I do not receive a response I will assume that the consultation was not received. Please ensure therefore that even if you have no observations, you complete the enclosed slip and return it in the free post envelope provided or if you received this by email that you respond accordingly.

Yours sincerely





Richard Garner
Public Rights of Way Officer 
Tourism, Leisure and Culture.
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